
  
                    Meeting Minutes, February 2016 
 
Secretary ï Last monthôs Minutes Approved  Time    
to make sure you re-up your AMA and Club  dues. 
Treasurer-  Club is solvent. 
General -  Dennis Carpenter indicated that his neighbor 
cuts lawns and does landscaping and had provided a 
quote to cut our field.  Dennis will get a new bid from 
the current mowing contractor before we decide who to 
go with next season. 

 A discussion regarding possible benefits of be-
coming a 501 3C organization.  No action was taken as 
more research is necessary. 

Dennis Carpenter was awarded the First Flight 
of 2016 Trophy for his January 19th flight. 

A reminder, followed by a discussion, regarding 
the need to register with the FAA and place you FAA 
registration number on each of your planes (over the İ 
pound limit). 

The issue of Club liability was brought up with 
regards to the bleachers and unauthorized use of the 
field.  After much discussion, a motion was made and 
passed to place ñMembers and Authorized Guests Onlyò 
on the fence. 

We have a new member, James Rediski who 
happens to be our AMA Districtôs new Scale Competi-
tion Representative. 

Alex brought a nearly complete Piper Tripacer 
that had been in (recently departed) Bill Hansonôs col-
lection.  The model is being donated to the club, and 
needs a good home (and final construction).  Contact 
Alex if youôd like to volunteer to take care of this neat 
aircraft. 

                    50/50 Raffle 
There was no winner (no one bought #64) so the 

pot will carry over (again) to the next meeting. 

                                                  Matt    

Dennis Carpenter receives ñFirst Flight of 
the Yearò trophy from Matt Jerue  

     This is a very nice Piper Tri-Pacer that is availa-
ble to anyone who is  willing to finish it up and 
give it a good home.   
Contact Alex at (248) 909-6869 
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                                                         Winter Construction Project   
                            

      Many of you have probably seen this youtube video that purportedly shows a fullscale air-
show pilot losing a wing at the top of a loop, then miraculously recovering into a knife edge 
position and successfully landing with no additional damage, right on the runway, no less!  
 

                            https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y90vnB6gUME 
 
     That video was thoroughly debunked of course, and it turned out to be a clever advertising 
stunt to promote a line of skateboard clothing, whose name was painted on the side of the 
plane. Since that time, however, at least three RC pilots have successfully duplicated that stunt, 
as shown in the three real videos below. In the first one, the pilots pulls off a better landing 
than most of my 2-wings efforts. 
 

                            https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uWoVKs5PljU 
                         https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZaXMrFh3n7M 
                         https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0RMqDP_HJyk 
 
     I can attest from recent experience that recovering from loss of a wing in flight requires 
amazing presence of mind, reflexes, and skill. I can also attest that I do not possess sufficient 
quantities of any of those attributes, and that is why my current winter project involves rebuild-
ing a 50cc Sbach 342.  
     Last summer I completed building this plane and, after struggling to get the engine  
running for a couple of weekends, finally managed to get the maiden flight done successfully.  
On the second flight, I took off and flew a couple of circuits to get the plane trimmed out. After  
about 2 minutes in the air, as I was turning back toward the field from the east, the plane start-
ed to act a bit squirrelly. I remember having just enough time to say ñwhat the #$%! is going  
hereéò when the left wing slid off the spar and parted company with the rest of the airframe.  
     Now if I had been one of the pilots in those videos, I would have calmly rolled into a knife-
edge and brought the wingless wonder down in one piece. Since I am not one of those guys, I 
just stood there gawking open-mouthed while plane nose-dived into the freshly plowed field. I 
was smart enough (just barely) to kill the engine before it hit the ground, but it still went in 
mighty hard and made that sound that big balsa airplanes make when they do a high speed one-
point landing.  
     On doing the walk of shame to collect the remains, I expected to find the usual Monokote 
sack full of balsa splinters, but amazingly, the plane was pretty much intact. The wing that had 
come off fluttered down like a maple tree seed pod and had not so much as a scratch on it, and 
the other wing had only a golf ball-sized divot in the leading edge. Everything forward of the  
firewall, including the cowl and whole engine mount structure, was pulp, but other than that, 
no real damage, and the engine was fine. Even the huge plastic canopy was unbroken. 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                           Scott 



 

 

 

 

 

                 

                                                                                                                                                       Works in Progress      

Joe Allesandrini  P-47      

     Well I'm almost done. Just a few odds and ends and once the weather cooperates, I'll be ready for testing. Still have to balance     

and weigh the plane but I'll bet it is over 20 lbs. The wing is completed with all control surfaces hooked up and ready as well as the 

landing gear. I used Spring Air retracts because they use air pressure to retract and springs to extend. Hopefully this will do away 

with belly landings. Air pressure gets low and out come the gear. Sure looks good with all the decals applied and all the painting 

complete 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñDocò Dockery  Sopwith Camel 

     Here's what I've been doing to satisfy my desire to practice building a few more kits until I get good enough to tackle 

a Balsa USA 1/4 scale.   In addition, I bought this Spad kit from Dumas which should be a better kit than the Guillows 

Camel. Not much time since I still have some paying jobs to get done here in my shop. 

 
 
 
 
     I know that there are any number of other people who have winter projects underway,  Ray Marotta with his 

Smith Mini Biplane, and Greg smith is building a new Big Stick, and I even have a few things going on myself.  

By now, most of us are probably winding them up, or soon will be, and are looking forward to getting out to the 

field, and trying them out.  I plan on doing a lot of flying this season, and look forward to seeing you all out there 

soon! 

                                                                                                                                                           John 

                              


